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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 22nd January 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllr  D Knight (in the Chair),  Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, J Madden, P Thompson and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllr E Cosier  
In Attendance:  PCSO Stuart McCloskey,  J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

	

	15-16/0349
15-16/0350

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest or dispensations.

	

	15-16/0351
	APPEALS


	

	
	APP/C1760/W/15/3131717
	Land west of 

Nutburn Road
North Baddesley 
	ALLOWED
	

	
	
	
	
	

	15-16/0352
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS


	
	

	
	16/00370/FULLS
	16 Highlands Close
North Baddesley


	Single storey side extension to include larger kitchen and bedroom with en-suite shower room.
No comment


	

	
	16/00341/FULLS
	Land off Botley Road,
North Baddesley


	Removal and replacement of 2 no existing antennas for 4 no new antennas on new yoke brackets, fixed to the tower legs, along with 2 no 300mm dishes on new support frames and 2 no equipment cabinets and the installation of a 300m wide cable ladder on a new support pole fixed to the existing base. 
No comment
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	15-16/0353
15-16/0354

15-16/0355
	POLICE REPORT
PCSO Stuart McCloskey attended the meeting with a Police report.  Over the past 30 days there had been 53 calls to the police concerning North Baddesley.  There were no burglaries, no criminal damage, no assaults, no violent crime, 11 antisocial behaviour reports and 1 theft of a motor vehicle.  Overall it was very quiet at the moment.

Various aspects of Village Day were discussed including whether the Police would have a Crime Prevention stall and how many traffic cones could be supplied.  Cllr Hill to liaise with PCSO McCloskey on these issues.

A new Chief Inspector, Mr Paul Markham, was in post at Romsey Police station and there was the possibility of the Beat Surgeries starting again although communications were mostly through social media sites such as Facebook and Twitter and Police alerts.

New priorities being set for Romsey east were burglaries and speeding with random speed tests being carried out in most areas.

Cllr Knight thanked PCSO McCloskey for attending and he left the meeting. 

SELECTION OF PARISH COUNCILLORS
Cllr Darnton pointed out that, at certain previous Parish Council meetings, there had sometimes only just been a quorum of Councillors and she felt that this was inadequate.  Cllr Warnes stated that sometimes, some Councillors had to leave early because of work and other commitments and that discussion times over some matters were too long.

Cllr Darnton felt that increasing the number of Parish Councillors to the maximum of 9 would be preferable but others did not agree.  It was decided that a vote should take place but not until the next meeting as not all Councillors were present.  If there were Councillors absent at the next meeting, they should be given the chance to vote by email.
PRIORITY OF AGENDA ITEMS
There were discussions over the priority of certain items on the agenda and it was provisionally agreed that the agenda would remain the same but anything in the “Matters Arising” needing extra time would be put to the bottom of the agenda for that meeting and if it failed to be discussed it would go to the top of the agenda for the next meeting.  However, this would be put to the vote at the next meeting.  All Councillors will be informed before the meeting on items needing a vote and if they were going to be absent they would be requested to give their comments and vote via email.
It was also proposed that minor items of correspondence and planning applications would

be the only things to be discussed at planning meetings.
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	15-16/0356

15-16/0357

15-16/0358

15-16/0359
	CORRESPONDENCE
TENNIS COURTS

There were discussions around cleaning and maintaining the surfaces of the tennis courts.  Two quotations had been received to clean both courts, one in the sum of £1,000 and one for £300 plus VAT.  It was agreed that the groundsman would clean the courts at the sum of £300 plus VAT and apply moss killer at £150 for both courts. The situation would be reviewed every 3-6 months to keep the courts in good condition.  The aim was to resurface the courts at the same time that the two extra courts were installed. 
RESOLVED:  that the groundsman would clean the tennis courts. 

CLEANER CONTRACT

The Cleaner’s revised contract was almost complete.  There were a few issues raised over sickness which the Clerk would incorporate into the contract and circulate to all Councillors before submission to the Cleaner.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would make the necessary alterations to the Cleaner’s contract and circulate to all Councillors. 

BEADLE

There were discussions around incorporating 4 extra pages into the Beadle and also about changing the Beadle publishing times.  It was agreed that 4 extra pages could be incorporated, when necessary, in the future and the Beadle publishing times would be an agenda item for the next meeting.
RESOLVED:  The Clerk to inform the Beadle Editor of the Council’s decision over the 4 extra pages. 
PAVILION ALARM

Concerns over Hampshire Constabulary’s confirmation that they have permanently withdrawn the police response to the pavilion alarm were discussed with PCSO McCloskey who agreed to look into the matter.

The meeting closed at 9.15pm
	
	


